Pinecrest Parent Council Meeting

November 12, 2019

1. Welcome and Call to Order

Call to order 7:03pm
Approval @ 7:04pm

2. Teacher Grant Form

- 1st Request: Mrs. Cravotta- Lansing Symphony- Link Up Concert 5/20/20 wants to take 4th and 5th graders

- Interactive performance with recorders

- $3 per student with recorder, $5 without recorders- 4th graders already have recorders, she wants to pay for 5th graders as they don’t have recorders
- $537 being requested, bussing is already covered, includes 14 chaperones
- Tanya 1sts, Lisa 2nds, all approve

- 2nd Request: Mrs. Sturm- Cocoa and Caroling Visual and Performing Arts Night on 12/16/2019 @ 6-7:30

- $342.63 requested to cover cost of mat frames to fame student artwork

- Would like parent volunteers to help serve hot cocoa with crockpots, maybe borrow equipment from HS to serve 
- All approved, none apposed- $342.63 for mats, will investigate the additional costs for the cocoa/cups, etc.
3. Officer Reports

A. President:

- Marco’s pizza night going slow, 3 sales last month. Ideas for increasing participation:

- Going to try printing a color flyer
- Maybe have Marco mascot visit on Wednesday after school to promote the fundraiser

- Can be included in announcements at school

- Maybe add the full list of dates for the whole year on the flyer so parents can plan better
B: Vice president:

- STEAM Night coming up on 11/14 @ 6:00-7:30pm, we have around 25 exhibits. Do we have to stay in the gym? Amy says we should be able to use the Library and possibly another room as well. Will have food in the cafeteria. We are 5 tables short, put out a call to facebook for help with this, need 6 Ft. tables. One parent said she can volunteer to bring in a table, and we have had several other parent volunteers also. Need more volunteers, going to put the call out through Sign-Up Genius.
- Safe Routes to School- walking audit for Red Cedar coming up on the 13th after school @ 4pm. Pinecrest Grant updates- submitting recommendations for infrastructure grant, proposing to put in sidewalks for those on Gilcrest, flashing beacons on Coolidge and Harrison, and other proposal ideas as well. Paths can be created on the way to school but must stop once it hits school properties. 
C. Treasurer:

- Color Run $5700 profit

D. Secretary:
- Pinecrest Directory- distribution was successful, we had a lot of submissions, a large portion of the school, has come in handy already.

- Spirit Wear Updates- Great success, we had around 64 orders submitted total (around 42 online and 22 from paper order forms). Right now we are running the numbers to see how much we have earned total in fundraising dollars. Will need assistance with organizing and distributing the orders once they are delivered. Planning to join the Book Fair Set Up crew on Tuesday, 11/26 . We will have members from that crew help with organizing the Spirit Wear Orders, as the distribution will be done during the week of the book fair anyways.
E. Principal:

- Marking Period ends this week, grade reports to be emailed home on 11/26. Moving at the correct speed with the Pinecrest build, on schedule. We have begun Monday morning student video announcements. The students really seem to like them, they are fun for those participating and those watching.
F. Teacher Representative:
- No updates

G. Volunteer Coordinators:

- No updates

H. Book Fair Coordinator: 

- 12/2 – 12/6, we are requesting 2 registers from Scholastic, we were unable to move the traffic quickly enough last year with just 1 register. Sign-Up Genius is out, still in need of more volunteers, especially the lunch shifts. Scholastic is supposed to deliver on Tuesday, 11/26. Set up will take place Tuesday evening. 

4. Old Business

A. Teacher Grant Forms

- Request #3: Nichole Biber- Climate collection for Library. $481.76 being requested. High demand for this book topic. Have one main book right now and it is consistently checked out. Looking to purchase a variety of reading levels for this topic. Are any of these books available through Scholastic? We could potentially use our Scholastic dollars towards this, Lisa going to look into this. Approved for the full $481.76 but we will look at the possibility of purchasing some of the books through Scholastic first before we place the order.
B. Safe Routes to School
- Updates above
C. Upcoming Events: 
- Marco’s Pizza night Dec. 4th Orders- updates above
D. Crazy Fun Color Run updates
- 14 class photos passed around. Kids had a lot of fun. Storage of supplies are starting to grow, will need space to store CFCR supplies at Pinecrest. Brag tags went off well, students really like them. Our population is smaller now, so realistically we may need to look at lowering our fundraising goal. In years past we’ve earned more but had higher population and more participants. However, each year we have had a similar percentage of total participants, around 40% participation rate. Online donations are more popular each year, over $5000 of the donations this year came from online donations. Participants felt safe at the event. Looking for new ideas for obstacles to keep things fresh for next year.
- Candy Cane Shop- Do we want to do bags to keep all items in again this year? Yes, teachers preferred this, easier for the students to keep their gifts organized. 
E. Spirit Wear
- Updates above
F. STEAM Night/Harvest Festival
- Updates above
Additional Discussion:

· Fundraiser idea- Terracycle- company that will recycle things that are hard to recycle, the company pays you for each lb. of items to be recycled, you get a $1 per pound of each product. 

· . Examples include squeezies, toothbrushes, Tom’s products, Burts Bees products, etc. They work with schools to help raise funds. Could keep bins in the cafeteria for daily recycling and could maybe do a monthly drive for certain products. This may be challenging in the cafeteria as we would need to have a dedicated staff member every day to monitor the recycling bin to ensure trash isn’t thrown in there. Possibly the monthly drive event could be a better fit. More discussion to come.
· Moving PPC meeting times to 6pm moving forward- the whole group agreed that would be a better start time
